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Board Meeting Minutes
December 17, 2019


PRESENT:   Garrett Taylor, Jake Jenkins, Scott Wood, Nicole Roecker, Tom Wilson, Keith McAdoo, Cathy Duderstadt, David Alderman.

1.   CALL TO ORDER:
Vice Chairman Garrett Taylor called the meeting to order at 6:25 p.m.

2.   READING AND ADOPTION OF MINUTES:
Keith McAdoo moved to approve the minutes as presented, Scott Wood seconded, motion carried.

3.   OPERATORS REPORT:
Tom presented his report for he and Nicole.  A number of leak repairs, only one shut off, the quickest meter read this month due in part to using both trucks and readers.  Met with the City of Ottawa water utilities personnel to develop a new multi-year contract.  (See Tom’s Board summary report under separate cover.)

4.   BOOKKEEPERS REPORT:
Cathy reviewed the November financials.  District showed a loss in operations for the month.  Cathy reviewed the accounts receivable past due accounts, and presented the months bills to pay.  Keith McAdoo moved to accept the financials as presented, and pay all bills.  Jake Jenkins seconded; motion carried.

5.   OLD BUSINESS:
Wellsville project, they and we have been waiting for a completed contract with the City of Ottawa which is progressing.  

Line extensions, Tennessee Road, Tom has been contacting neighbors of Cole Meyer who wants a benefit unit, to see what the demand may be for water in that general area.  Louisiana Terrace, Tom is in the process of locating the old District 7 water line south of the BNSF railroad.  It was noted that any additional customers on that part of the line would be subject to the $22 per month pay back for the new line installed by the District when it took over District 7.  

Budget, discussed the proposed 2020 budget and water rates needed to support it.  After much discussion it was decided to increase the water rate by twenty-five cents per thousand, and to move two dollars of the twelve-dollar capital improvement fee per month per customer to operations.  David Alderman made a motion to that effect, Keith McAdoo seconded, motion carried.  

A discussion on who might be asked to replace Jake Jenkins on the Board as Jake has decided not to run again.  It was suggested that as soon as Cole Meyer actually becomes a member of the District, he might be a good fit, and should be asked.  

Employee evaluations. The Board felt that they would like to have both Lance Town and Karen Walburn’s presence and participation on the reviews, so this item was tabled until next month.

6.   NEW BUSINESS:
Water application for Cole Meyer.  Keith McAdoo moved to tentatively approve Mr. Meyer’s application assuming engineering approval.  Jake Jenkins seconded; motion carried.

7.   ADJOURNMENT:
Scott Wood moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m.  Garrett Taylor seconded; motion carried.
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